MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Monday, April 1, 2013

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by Vice President Richard Cavalier on April 1, 2013, in the main study area at 7:00 P.M.

Members Present:





Absent:


Don Adams

Steven Gerlach

Domenica McDonald



Anne Bourner
Peggy Petkas

Fran Vallo






Richard Cavalier
Bob Taylor


John Clendenin

               

 Susan Colbert, Assistant Librarian

The minutes of the March 4, 2013, meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by  Bob Taylor and seconded by Peggy Petkas to accept the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence 

The Secretary of State sent a letter notifying the Sparta Public Library that it will receive a Per Capita grant of $4,420.95 for the year 2013.

Anne Bourner sent a note of thanks to the Board for the flowers and card concerning her mother’s passing.
Treasurer’s Report—Anne Bourner 

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Steven Gerlach to accept the reports.  The motion carried unanimously.

Peggy Petkas moved and Anne Bourner seconded to pay the bills presented and any other outstanding bills that need to be paid before the next meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report—Cristy Stupegia 
An unofficial report was presented by Susan Colbert due to Cristy Stupegia.’s absence.
Old Business

1.  The floor tiles are still not replaced.  The sellers and the manufacturer are still trying to decide who is responsible for the guarantees.

2. The caulking of the windows is not yet done due to the necessity of having several days of temperatures in the 50s and dry weather.

3. Peggy Petkas reported that our T-1 line is obsolete.  Mike Krisby will be invited to attend our next meeting to discuss a B-1 line which has seven gigs of capacity.  He will make his presentation at 7:00 P. M.
New Business

The summer reading program is almost ready.  It begins the last Wednesday in May and ends on the last Wednesday in June.

 Anne Bourner moved and Bob Taylor seconded that the meeting adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Steven Gerlach

Secretary of the Board

